
Town of Bartlett Office of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes: March 29, 2013
Attendance: Chairman Gene Chandler, Douglas Garland, David Patch
Reporters: None

Meeting opened at 08:30 AM.

Police Chief Timothy Connifey met with the Selectmen to inform them that the police 
department has been busy with a couple of day time burglaries. They are doing a quick 
smash and grab. The department is following up on some leads.

Connifey also let the Selectmen know that congratulations were in order for Officer 
Sutton as he is a new dad. Baby and mom are home and doing well.

Chief Connifey requested to enter nonpublic session to discuss a personnel issue. 
Chairman Chandler made a motion at 09:00 AM to enter nonpublic session to discuss the 
personnel issue with Connifey per NH RSA 91-A 3 II (a). Selectman Garland seconded 
the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  Selectman Garland made a motion at 09:40 
AM to end the nonpublic session and to seal the minutes. Selectman Patch seconded the 
motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Selectmen agreed to send Tax Anticipation Note bids out for five million.

Selectmen agreed to send out requests for proposals for assessing services that includes 
pickup and a statistical update.

Selectman Garland made a motion at 09:50 AM to enter nonpublic session to discuss a 
request for aid under NH RSA 91-A 3 II (c). Chairman Chandler seconded the motion. 
Motion carried unanimously. Selectman Patch made a motion at 10:15 AM to end the 
nonpublic session and to seal the minutes.  Selectman Garland seconded the motion. 
Motion carried unanimously.

Selectmen reviewed the Moat Mt. Brewery permit for the Limmer property (1RT16A-24-
L00) at 9 Limmer Lane. Information was missing and a letter will be sent.
 
The Selectmen reviewed correspondence, building permits, signed letters and checks 
prior to and throughout the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 11:15 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Medeiros, Sec.


